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Welcome New Residents [image: ]
We would like to take this opportunity to welcome all the new residents to Blaire Meadows! We look forward to meeting you at the Annual Blaire Meadows Townhall Meeting, or out and about in the neighborhood. Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions via our email address: blairemeadowshoa@gmail.com

Board Members
As of December 2021, there has been a change in sitting Board members. Due to Rick Rowley and Martha Power’s resignation, we have a new sitting president, vice president and treasurer. Kathy Smith is sitting president, Michelle Parker is sitting vice-president and Eleanor Stanley is treasurer. Please see the BMHOA website for the list of all sitting Board members at www.blairemeadows.com 

Membership Dues [image: ]
Included in this mailing is the invoice for 2022 annual dues. Thanks in advance for the timely submittals. This is something this association can be proud of, as we hear this simple task can be quite cumbersome in other communities. This success lies totally in the hands of all the homeowners in our subdivision. 

In Memory of Valary (Val) Bettinger  This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA

Blaire Meadows lost a long time resident and former trustee on February 14, 2022.  We ask that everyone keeps her husband George and their family in your thoughts and prayers. 
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Blaire Meadows Annual Garage Sale[image: ]
 
Dave and Sandy Gier have once again graciously volunteered to chair this event and we couldn’t be happier! Together they have what it takes to secure the permit and add all the names of the homes that will be participating. Many homeowners have benefitted from this with GREAT results in years past. We wish all participants great success! 

BMHOA SUB GARAGE SALE 2022

Dates of Garage Sale: Beginning: Thursday 6/9 – Ending Sunday 6/12/22
TIME 9:00 AM – 5:00 PM ALL DAYS
To participate, contact Dave or Sandy Gier @ 586-716-3915. This way your name will be added to the city permit.

Dave & Sandy are looking for volunteers to help put up the signs the Wednesday before the sale begins and taking them down Sunday after 5:00 PM. You may reach them at the number listed above. PLEASE consider volunteering to help make this a great success! 


Annual BMHOA Townhall MeetingThis Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC


The BHMOA Townhall meeting has yet to be determined. It will be posted on the front entrance/exit sign, the BMHOA webpage on and Facebook. Please watch for the announcement. We will contact the Chesterfield Fire Department located on 23 & Baker for verification that the conference room is open and available for meetings in lieu of COVID. 
Once a date is set, we will post via the above-mentioned sites. 
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Thank You Rick Rowley & Martha Powers

	How do you thank someone who has dedicated over 20 years of service for his position as President of our organization? Rick, we can NEVER give enough thanks for your dedication, your hard work, all the volunteering you have done…the countless hours that you have given in the name of making Blaire Meadows the best of the best! Rick has decided to step down to enjoy time with his grandchildren, his family, spending time up-north and just taking the time to breathe. Rick has been a first responder as a Respiratory Therapist, at one of Michigan’s top hospitals during the ENTIRE COVID-19 pandemic. We thank you Rick for all that you have done, not only in your career but for the community in which we live. Rick has assured us that he will not be too far from us to lean on, as we transition with the new administration. Live, love and laugh Rick…we wish you the best!

	Martha Powers, thank you for stepping up as Treasurer when Al, our former treasurer, passed away. Al’s spreadsheets were very complex, as he was a CPA. Martha took the time to ensure that the BMHOA due invoices were exactly right, the bills were paid, and the spreadsheet of the Association’s finances were nothing less than perfect! Martha has decided that it was time to pass the torch to a new treasurer so she could spend time with her family and grandchildren as a Super Grandma cheerleader at their sports games! Martha, thank you for all your time in an often-thankless job, and for training Eleanor, the current sitting Treasurer. We wish you all the best…enjoy your time Martha!

Communication Cannot be Easier

	BMHOA has many means of communication available for residents if a question and/or concern needs to be addressed or heard. Please refer to the Blaire Meadows website at www.blairemeadows.com for all communication means possible. You may also want to consider joining the Blaire Meadows Facebook page, open only to residents. 

~Remember, things are contagious…like a smile and kindness~
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